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Dear Sirs,
Our family live  on Seckford Heights in Woodbridge.
We have received a note from Martlesham Neighbourhood Plan Team advising that
 Woodbridge TC is seeking to include Seckford Heights within its Neighbourhood Plan
 although it is presently within the Martlesham Neighbourhood boundary.
We think Woodbridge TC is correct in its assertion that Seckford Heights should be
 included in the Woodbridge Neighbourhood because we agree that Seckford Heights is a
 continuation of the urban area of Woodbridge whereas there is a clear physical separation
 of Seckford Heights from Martlesham by the open land to the south of Ipswich Road. 
Also, the village sign for Martlesham is on Top St which is to the south of the mini
 roundabout on Ipswich Road, some considerable distance away from Seckford Heights.
A further point to bear in mind is that some 10 years ago, the Seckford Heights residents
 voted to have their postal addresses changed by the Royal Mail to have "Martlesham"
 replaced by "Woodbridge" as the previous reference to Martlesham was causing
 confusion as delivery drivers were going to Martlesham and then being unable to find any
 of the roads within Seckford Heights. 
We hope these comments are useful.
Yours faithfully,
Helena & Christopher Wagstaff
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